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Apri l ,  Ma y ,  J une  

2 0 1 3  

4 thQua rter  

Staff Pick 

Thecla Brogan 

 
Been at TEABBA since: 

June 2012 

 

Position: 

Broadcaster 

 

Best thing about working at 

TEABBA: 

With my short time here I have 

been given great opportunities 

and get to travel to a lot of places. 

 

Favorite leisure activity: 

Camping, archery and making 

great memories with my family. 

 

Favorite Food: 

My mums cooking and mud 

mussels 

 

Favorite Holiday 

Camping at Wulawunga every 

year on Melville Island! 

 

Who is your Idol? 

My grandpa Peter Brogan 

 

Met Anyone Famous 

Bone Thugz, Outlawz, Stan 

Walker, Scribe, Sisqo, Troy 

Cassar-Daly and many more!  
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The month of April started off with 
excitement for some of our TEABBA 

broadcasters. Thecla Brogan and Jason 
Tambling had the very thrilling 

opportunity to complete a 4x4-driving 
course. The course went on for two days 

from the 4
th

-5
th

 of April. Even though 
some of the practical tests looked scary 

they both loved the experience and 
passed with flying colours. 

On the 9th – 11th of April 2013 TEABBA Staff members Don Baylis, Robyn 
Regattieri, Kyle Doevendans, Yasmina Day and Bernard Namok, attended a 3 
days course with Alana Kaye, Certificate IV of Project Managing at Tipperary 

Waters. The Certificate IV in Project Management is designed to cultivate skills 
in project management with a focus on foundation studies across the nine core 

areas of project management knowledge. 
During the course we talked about previous projects we’ve done, the Ear Health 

Project and some of the roles and responsibilities we were given. Overall the 
course was a good refresher and we learnt new things as well, e.g. Project 

Scope Management Techniques. 

 

4x4 driving course 

Certificate IV in Project management 
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Palmerston Friday night markets 

The Palmerston markets, famous for the lorikeets are a family orientated non – for profit 
organization. Now in its 28

th
 year the markets have really come of age with something for 

everyone. Friday the 26
th

 of April 2013 was the opening night for this fun filled evening and 
the people who were there to see it all unfold was yours truly the TEABBA Gang which 

consisted of Lee Lee, Bala B, Mandy, Lorraine and Jason. 
The night was great but at the start of the broadcast we ran into a bit of trouble with 
faulty equipment but managed to fix the problem then went on with doing what the 

TEABBA crew does best and that is broadcast representing TEABBA! 
Kids screaming and running around with laughter really enjoying themselves, the sound of 
the lorikeets squawking the night away and the music coming from the live entertainment 
made it to be a great atmosphere to be apart of. Now with the TEABBA crew settled they 

got to interview Lord Mayor of Palmerston Ian Abbot and some of the other market goers. 
With the live entertainment going it made Lee Lee and Mandy get up and have a sing too, 

which ended with some great feedback from the Markets Coordinator. 
Bala B and his co-pilot Lorraine did a great job paneling the equipment and keeping our 
listeners tuned in and intrigued about the markets. It was a great night, which we hope 
upcoming Palmerston markets are fantastic as well. The markets are held every Friday 

from 5:00pm until 9:00pm. A shout out to all our listeners and readers hope you enjoyed 
reading about our Palmerston Markets broadcast take care and stay safe!  

TEABBA Radio your voice in the bush! 

In mid April TEABBA crew (Lee lee, Bala B, 
Kyle and Don) drove down to Alice Springs 
meeting up with many Reps from various 
Indigenous Media Hubs and from other 

relevant agencies. Overall the Forum was 
a good turnout, and well done IRCA, 

agenda discussions were current with our 
sectors needs; venue’s and catering were 

fantastic too. It’s always great to catch up 
with our remote and other Indigenous 

media family. Hoping everyone enjoyed it 
as much as we did, and TEABBA is looking 
forward to all the work the remote sector, 

has put in towards the VAST Radio 
Rollout. 

The Nuthouse double trouble crew did 
their regular show Live at the CAAMA 

studio, many thanks to the CAAMA crew 
for their assistance and hospitality. 

“Special Congratulation” goes out to ICTV 
who celebrated their service launch onto 

the satellite provider. Well done to all 
your hard work, efforts and focus. NG 

Media also wowed us with an amazing 
presentation including music, film dance 
and art. NG Media’s attention to detail in 
this presentation was outstanding and a 
true credit to this RIMO and the sector. 

IRCA Industry forum 

A Big happy birthday to 
Lorraine! She is the daily 

TEABBA country hour 
broadcaster. 

The rest of the crew surprised 
her with a card, gift and a 

cake, which we all helped her 
eat. It was a nice get together 

and we wish Lorraine many 
more great birthdays to come. 
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Regional ribs Broadcast Workshop 

This was all summed up in the final day with 
certificate of attendance presentation and all 

participants were given a copy of their work and 
passed the training. 

TEABBA would like to thank the enthusiastic 
participants and Roper Gulf Shire. We look 

forward to hearing them mob on the footprint! 
(If you would like more information on what 

training TEABBA can provide your RIBS Mob or if 
your shire is interested in a workshop, contact 89 

390 400 for more information) 
 

On the 2
nd

 and 3
rd

 of May 2013, TEABBA hosted a regional Broadcast introduction workshop with 
Roper Gulf Shire. 

Attending were 4 participants (Keith Rogers, Ella Geia, Adam Bostock & Callas Tapau) this 
participants were trained by TEABBA TAE trainers, Kyle Doevendans, Lee Hewitt and Bernard 

Namok. 
The workshop involved key elements such as Equipment & trouble shooting, Broadcast Software, 
Editing, Live interviews and on air techniques, this was completed by hands on interviewing and 
once the participants had collated their content, they broadcasted it live on the TEABBA footprint. 

For two days on the 23
rd

 and 24
th

 of April TEABBA staff Thecla, Lorraine and 
Kayla completed their First Aid Course! 

During this course they learnt many techniques and knowledge about basic 
first aid including how to treat wounds, bites and stings, also how to bandage 
broken bones and embedded object and most importantly how to perform CPR 

in life threatening situations. 
It was a lot of fun doing the practical work but also a great experience to learn 

these valuable skills. TEABBA would like to thank St Johns and our trainer 
Daniel for this opportunity but it’s not over yet because other TEABBA staff are 

renewing their first Aid soon. 
If any readers haven’t done first aid before we encourage you to give it go! 

You’ll be amazed how much fun you have and the great skills you gain with it! 

First AID course 

If you’re traveling around the 
Top End stay tuned to the 

TEABBA network in the 
following communities: 
*Angurugu *Barunga 

*Beswick *Bulman *Daguragu 
*Galiwinku *Gapuwiyak 
*Jilkmiggan *Kalkarindji 

*Gunbalanya *Maningrida 
*Milikapiti *Milingimbi 

*Minyerri *Minjilang *Nauiyu 
Nambiyu *Ngukurr 

*Numbulwar *Palumpa 
*Peppiminati *Pularumpi 

*Ramingining *Robinson River 
*Wadeye *Umbakumba 

*Warruwi *Wurrumiyanga 
*Yarralin *Yirrkala 

DO YOU??? 
-Have an upcoming community 

meeting 
-Have a good story or yarn to 

share? 
-Have an upcoming festival or 

event? 
Then let TEABBA know so we can 

help share the information for 
you! All you need to do is send in 
your community announcement 

or story ideas to TEABBA on 
89390408 or you can email 
producer@teabba.com.au 
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Merrepen Art Festival is held each year in the 
beautiful community of Nauiyu on the Daly 
River, which is a short drive on the Stuart 
Highway. TEABBA Broadcasters Bernard 
Namok, Lee Hewitt, Jason Tambling and 
Thecla Brogan attended the festival on 

Saturday 1
st

 June 2013. When we arrived in 
Nauiyu and festival goers were already making 

their way to the art centre. On sale were 
prints, fabrics clothing and colourful screen-

printed fabrics.  

“ Ok Jason I got a project for you coming up soon ” said Don Baylis with a sleepy look as he 
was sipping on his hot cup of coffee, having a Yarn in his office with myself Jason In the 

morning just getting ready to take on the day. “ Dragonfly Festival? I’ve never heard about it 
before please do tell me more ” I said with an intrigued and curious look upon my face. “Yeah 
mate it’ll be your second outside broadcast as project leader so I want you and Thecla to do 

this one by yourselves to gain a bit of experience on setting up the equipment without Bala B 
and Lee Lee, Sound Exciting?” said Don Still Sipping on that coffee with a smile. “ Excellent, 

No worries Don will be looking forward to it” I replied. 
 

The long weekend, which was the queen’s birthday, had passed and now into another week, 
Thecla and I were preparing for the Friday night’s dragonfly festival laying out the gear 

testing the equipment making sure it was all good to go. Come Friday we packed up the gear 
loaded it up then off we went to St Johns Catholic College where the festival was being held, 

upon arriving to our destination trying to find a location to set up was a bit hectic but 
managed to find a some what  unusual place to set up, on a balcony over looking the festival 

which in the end was almost the perfect spot. 
The festival was great it had an awesome atmosphere to be apart of, the live music, the 

food, the dances and performances was great also some of the students were eager to come 
on and have a chat with Thecla and I which was really good the kids were deadly on air. A big 

thank you to David Johns for allowing TEABBA to broadcast live at the 2013 Dragonfly 
Festival it was a good experience. 

 
Thecla and I had a good time broadcasting and being our first broadcast by ourselves, 

learning to operate the equipment without our senior broadcasters Lee Lee and Bala B with 
the feedback we received from Don I believe we did great. 

TEABBA Broadcasters Jason 
Tambling and Thecla 
Brogan had a great 

opportunity to complete 
their certificate IV in 

Training and Assessment 
(TAE) in the month of May. 

They had to do their training 
at Alana Kaye in Tipperary 

Waters. Jason is still 
currently working very hard 

on this certificate and 
Thecla has completed hers. 

Congratulations to them 
both for taking up the 

qualification to complete. 

 

St. Johns College Dragonfly festival 

Merrepen Arts festival 

We had a chat to different people that 
attended the festival. There was also Fi 
Weaving Tours – where local women 

share their culture and knowledge 
through dilly bag weaving workshop. 

Food stalls for everyone to enjoy as well 
as the footy game that was taking place 

at the footy over not far from the Art 
Center. 

Highlights of the festival included the 
Riverside Concert with bands performing – 

Wendy Matthews, Tracy Bunn, Emu 
Sisters and Traditional Dancers 

 

If you’re a woman 
wanting to know 
more about your 

rights in the 
workplace then tune 

into TEABBA’s NT 
Working Women’s 

Segment. It’s 
broadcasted on the 

first Tuesday of every 
month at 10:30am on 

the Morning Drive.  
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Dept. of education and children’s 
services – host workplace 

In mid June TEABBA had some students through 
Dept. of Education and Children’s Services – host 

workplace School experience participating in 
radio as part of their VET training. Samantha 
Rauraa, Sharissa Stree and, Loren Watterson 

learnt many things at their short time at TEABBA 
Radio. They got to experience interviewing 

someone and being the interviewee; pre 
recorded their own shows and promos and even 
produced and broadcasted a LIVE show on their 
last day at TEABBA! We like to congratulate the 
girls on doing such an amazing job and learning 
all the radio tricks quickly. TEABBA wishes the 

girls all the best for the future and hope we see 
them again soon. 

There were outstanding performances from indigenous artists from around the Northern 
Territory throughout the evenings of the festival. Bringing to the stage there was 

familiar artists like Gurrumul, B2M, Ali Mills, Tom E Lewis and many more. The TEABBA 
crew had the opportunity to do a live broadcast throughout the festival and capture 

some amazing talent.Well done Skinnyfish already looking forward to 2014. 
 

Barunga Festival 

The Barunga Festival was a major hit during the Queen’s birthday long weekend which kicked 
of June 7th-10

th
2013. There were loads of sports, culture, music & plenty of things to do that 

would cater to everybody’s needs, a disco for the kids, spear throwing competitions, Damper 
making, bush tucker and plenty of culture. Listen to TEABBA Radio! 

*Palmerston 87.6FM 
*Casuarina and 

surrounding suburbs 
87.8FM 

*Humpty Doo 88.0FM 
*Live streaming 

www.teabba.com.au 

CONGRATULATIONS 
 

Well done Stuart Martin 
of Bulman RIBS who was 

the recipient of the 
HARRY WILSON 

Memorial Award at the  
Batchelor Graduation 

2013 
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Indigenous Broadcasting Australia (iba) 
 

Techies Mick and Kyle traveled out to 
Gunbalayna in early June to re-install a 
faulty mixer which had blown up in the 
RIBS, after waiting at Cahills crossing 

for 4 hours on the first trip due to large 
tides and lots of water they had to 

return home and get back out in the 
following days, they also fixed up the 

levels on ABC and TEABBA radio 
services. 

This Tech trip was to ensure all the 
equipment for the RIBS workshop 

training which is being held was able to 
operate on all the broadcast equipment 
in the RIBS, we look forward to hearing 

locals shows from Gunbalayna. 
 
 

Teabba Tech 
Corner 

Don’t forget You can stream Teabba live at www.teabba.com.au! 

 

Indigenous Broadcasting Australia began in 2013, as the ‘Northern Alliance’ when a group of 
positive Indigenous broadcasters came together to map out a better way for self-
representation, and to ensure positive outcomes were achieved by all Indigenous 

broadcasters across Australia, primarily to be heard and understood by all stakeholders, and 
to secure a positive future for the Indigenous broadcasting sector. 

 
One of the IBA’s key goals are To work together to grow the Indigenous broadcasting sector 
through collaboration, resource sharing including access to new technologies, training and 

skills development.  
 

TEABBA IS LOOKING FORWARD TO WORKING WITH EACH AND EVERY STAKEHOLDER 
WITHIN “ INDIGENOUS BROADCASTING AUSTRALIA” AND AS A WHOLE, TO POSITIVELY 

SUPPORT THIS SECTOR AND THE CHANGING DYNAMICS OF OUR INDUSTRY.  
 
 

In late May early June TEABBA tech crew Kyle and Mick traveled to beautiful Yirrkala to re-
locate the broadcast equipment and set up a link between the old Hub and the new site. This 

included a installation of a new antenna and sat dish. Yirrkala is now set up to broadcast locally 
and we look forward to hearing broadcasts coming from that region! 

 

Tune into TEABBA  "Your Voice in the Bush" 
Nationally 24/7 on Vast Channel 921 

 
DIGITAL RADIO COMMUNITY NEWS 

As you might be aware, TEABBA radio is about to 
go DIGITAL in your community within the 
TEABBA Network! The Australian Government is 
about to roll out digital Receivers and a new LNB 
for the radio dish on your community so that you 
can pick up a digital feed on the satellite in your 
cars and on your radio! You won’t need to do 
anything, and the frequency of your local service 
will remain the same, it just means you’re going 
to get TEABBA and your local broadcasts in 
better quality. So you might see some of the 
TEABBA tech crew out in your community doing 
some installations! More updates will come 
available soon 

“The VAST Radio Conversion Project supported 
by the Australian Government through the 
Indigenous Broadcasting Program of the 

Department of Broadband, Communications and 
the Digital Economy” 

 

Important marketing 
and sponsorship 

message. 
If you have or are 
intending to get your 
important message into 
the 29 remote 
communities of the 
TEABBA footprint Network, 
either Local, and or 
combined National 

Campaigns.  You would, 
have received or will get a 
signed proof of broadcast 
document at the 
completion, from a 
TEABBA Marketing 
Representative  
BE 100% SURE YOUR 
MESSAGE IS GETTING 
INTO THE TOP END 
REMOTE COMMUNITIES.  
Dial TEABBA DIRECT 
 08-89390400 

Proof of 
broadcast 

 

TEABBA NEW 
WEBSITe online 

www.teabba.com.au 

 
 

TEABBA would like 

to acknowledge and 

gratefully thank 

  
CAAMA, for their on-going 

support and news service. 

  

 IRCA, for the support with 

the TEABBAWeb Page and 

the Digital Vast Conversion. 

 

ABC Radio Darwin. 

For their support with a 

TEABBA work placement 

recently and skill support. 
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